Lancaster County Golf Club

2008 Organization Meeting

Saturday, February 22, 2008

Treasurer's Report

Started season with a balance of \$900.00

After Tournament expenses and prizes we ended the season with a balance of \$306.

The reduced dues for 2007 depleted our account.

Election of Officers

Election of Officers-Carl Kline-President, Dennis Spock-Vice President, Darrell Becker-Treasurer, and Randy Shue-Secretary.

Tournaments (subject to change)

The Scramble will be April 19^{th,} Gene Hartzell volunteered to run the tournament at Fox Chase.

The Pink Ball will be May 10th Rob McNulty volunteered to run the tournament at Wren Dale.

The President's Cup will be June 7th run by Carl Kline at Iron Valley.

The Dauphin Open will be July 12th run by Kevin Hartman at Dauphin Highlands.

The Open will be on August 16th run by Bob Thompson at Hidden Valley.

The Club Championship will be September 13th, run by Dennis Spock at Sunset.

The Three Club will be October 11th run by Darrell Becker at Four Seasons.

It was decided that beer will be provided by the club at only two events this year, The President's Cup and The Open. The other tournaments, drinks are paid for by individuals.

Dues

The amount of dues to be paid by the members will be **\$50.00** for the **2008 Season**. This amount should allow us to breakeven for the year after prizes and beer. Membership dues need to paid no later than April 19th, our first tournament. The club will no longer maintain handicaps for non-paying members.

Miscellaneous

Please report your scores to Randy Shue for posting onto our website.

Reminder to play the ball "down" so we can have an accurate handicap.

Scores received by Sunday evenings will be posted prior to the following Saturday.

Scores will be updated only once a week!

Discussions/Comments

A discussion of rules-Off the tee, if you feel your first shot is OB, you should hit a provisional. If you do not hit a provisional, you must take distance and 2 strokes. NO GOING BACK TO THE TEE BOX.

If anyone fails to show up for a tournament they signed up for without notification to the tournament director or the course, or if anyone does not complete the second round of the Club Championship, they will be fined \$25.00. This will be payable to the club and if not paid will be deducted from future winnings. The guilty will have their names displayed on the website for all to see.

For those who qualify to play in the second round of the Club Championship, they will be awarded an extra 25 President's Cup points in addition to the placement points.

Slow Play, the club encourages everyone to play ready golf and keep the game moving. Please assist others who have lost their ball, and only look for 5 MINUTES.

Tournament Prizes

It was decided that each tournament will have a predefined payout.

- 1. The Scramble, The Pink Ball, and The Open will have a prize pool of \$280, paying \$45/player for First Place and \$/25/player for Second Place.
- 2. The Dauphin Open will have a prize pool of \$300, and pay the first five places as follows; First-\$50, Second-\$40, Third-\$30, Fourth-\$20, and Fifth-\$10.
- 3. There will be no prizes for the The President's Cup, just bragging rights (priceless).

4. The club will again pay for the second round at the Club Championship, for those who qualify, and will present an individual plaque and a Club Shirt to the champion.

Please get your dues to Darrell Becker by the 19th, report your scores, and Hit'em Straight!